
THE PERRY COUNTY CONSORTIUM OF CATHOLIC PARISHES

MASS INTENTIONS
Saturday, May 20th
Sixth Sunday of Easter
	 4:00 p.m.	 St. Bernard Mass for Rosalie Eing
		    from Humphrey Funeral Home 
	 6:00 p.m.		 St. Rose Mass for Catherine Courtright
		     from Roseanne Euman 
Sunday, May 21st
Sixth of Easter
  Altar Server Installation
	 7:30 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for the People of God
	 9:00 a.m.	 Church of the Atonement Mass for 
		    Mary Lawrence from 
		    Bonnie Seals – Deacon Mark Assisting
	 9:00 a.m.	 St. Patrick Mass for Lola Rose Jones
		    from the Family
	 10:30 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Goog Nash 
		    from Bob & Marge Siemer 
Monday, May 22nd
+St. Rita
	 8:00 a.m.	 Mass for Jerry McTeague 
		    from Gary & Debora Boley
Tuesday, May 23rd
+Easter Weekday
	 8:00 a.m.	 Mass for Abbie Metzger 
		    from Paul Metzger
	 7:00 p.m.	 St. Rose School 8th Grade Graduation
Wednesday, May 24th
+Easter Weekday
	 9:00 a.m.	 (Note time change)
		    Kindergarten Graduation Mass for
		    Goog Nash from Harold & 
		    Judy Kunkler
	 5:15 p.m.	 Holy Hour
Thursday, May 25th
+Ascension of the Lord
  (transferred to Sunday, May 28, 2017)
	 8:00 a.m.	 Mass for Fr. Bob from 
		    Curtis & Kathleen Smith
Friday, May 26th
+St. Philip Neri
	 8:00 a.m.	 (Note time change, NO School Mass –
		     Friday Masses will go back to 
		    8:00 a.m.)
	 	 Mass for Jerry McTeague from 
		    Marsha Patton
Saturday, May 27th 
+Ascension of the Lord
	 4:00 p.m.	 St. Bernard Mass for Rosalie Eing 
		    from Rick & Cindy Dew
	 6:00 p.m.	 Mass for Jerry McTeague 
		    from Bob & Adalaide Gable

Sunday, May 28th
+Ascension of the Lord
	 7:30 a.m.	 Birthday Anniversary Mass for 
		    Dolores Fiore – Deacon Mark Assisting 
	 9:00 a.m.	 Church of the Atonement Mass for 
		    The People of God	
	 9:00 a.m.	 St. Patrick Mass for Fay Gilligan
		    from John & Anne Barnett –
		    Deacon Mark Assisting
	 10:30 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Jackie Theisen Ellis
		    from the Family

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISHES
AND COMING EVENTS:
Saturday, May 20th

8:00 a.m. – Women Meet K of C Hall
5:00-5:15 p.m. – Confessions St. Rose
Catholic Communication Collection

Sunday, May 21st
10:30 a.m. – New Servers Installed
Catholic Communication Collection 

Tuesday, May 23rd
7:30 a.m. – Scholar Breakfast
10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. – St. Vincent de Paul OPEN
7:00 p.m. – St. Rose School 8th Grade Graduation

Wednesday, May 24th
9:00 a.m. – Kindergarten Graduation
Awards Assembly after Mass
Kindergarten Graduation Party following Awards 
Last Day of School
The School Office will be open 
  through the end of May
5:15 p.m. – Holy Hour
6:30-8:30 p.m. – NO RCIA

Thursday, May 25th
Ascension of the Lord is NOT a Holy Day of
  Obligation – the Feast is transferred to 
  Saturday, May 27th, and Sunday, May 28th

Friday, May 26th
8:00 a.m. Mass 
  (Since NO School – Friday Masses will return to
  the 8:00 a.m. schedule)
Last Day for Teachers 

Saturday, May 27th
9:30-11:30 a.m. – Free Breakfast – Elks

Monday, May 29th
Memorial Day – Rectory Office Closed

Tuesday, May 30th
10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. – St. Vincent de Paul OPEN
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Wednesday, May 31st
6:30-8:30 p.m. – RCIA-PCC/LL
  Topics: The Creed, God, and the Trinity

Thursday, June 1st
School Office Hours in June will be 
  Tuesday, Wednesday, & Thursday, 
  9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.

Friday, June 2nd
Adoration until 3:00 p.m.

St. Rose School Information 

•	 Thank you very much Mr. & Mrs. Larry and 
Susan Saffell and Lamb’s Laundry for cleaning 
the St. Rose caps and gowns.

•	 St. Rose School (SRS) received notice on 
May 10th that we were not awarded a grant to 
replace the school windows from the Raskob 
Foundation. We will continue to search for 
grants to replace the school windows.

•	 St. Rose Preschool will open this August if we 
get enough applicants. Currently, there are five 
applications. To open a preschool, we need 
more students. We pray for more preschool 
students. Two preschool teachers are in the 
process of being hired and both come very 
highly recommended. Preschool applications 
can be picked up at the SRS Office. In order 
to be approved for a preschool license, we 
must put up a fence around the playground 
equipment on the High Street side of the 
playground. Estimates are being taken. Also, to 
meet licensing requirements for preschool, the 
gravel underneath the playground equipment 
must be removed and replaced with either 12 
inches of mulch or shredded recycled tires. 
Any parishioner with information as to who to 
contact in order accomplish these tasks, please 
call the school office. 

•	 Congratulations and Best Wishes to our four 
graduating 8th Graders: Maeve Boley, Abigail 
Krile, Paiton McMillan and Thomas Spohn. May 
God continue to be the center of your lives.

•	 Enrollments – SRS will lose four students 
through graduation. Next year’s Kindergarten 
class, at present, has 10 with possibly two 
more. The numbers in grades 2 through 8 for 
next school year will remain the same except for 
four students who may withdraw. The estimated 
minimum enrollment for St. Rose School to 
sustain itself is 91 students.

•	 SRS will lose another wonderful Title I Reading 
Teacher and Service Plan Teacher. Mrs. 
Lillie Rockwell is needed to care for a family 
member. Mrs. Rockwell will be missed. She is 
an outstanding, dedicated Teacher. We pray for 
her and extend our thanks as she moves to her 
new endeavor.

•	 Tuition/Tuition Assistance – A number of parents 
have inquired as to whether there will be tuition 
assistance for the 2017-2018 school year, and 
the answer is “yes.” We ask for your patience 
as we are working on tuition assistance and 
awaiting the announcement from the Office of 
EdChoice Expansion Scholarships as to what 
and how much the 40 families who applied in 
the first application window will be awarded. 
If you need tuition assistance, please contact 
Mike Lollo at the school office.

•	 If you are a parent and member of one of the 
parishes of the Perry County Consortium of 
Catholic Parishes and have a school-age child 
or children, and you are not sending them to St. 
Rose School, why? If we don’t know why, then 
we cannot address and fix the issue. It would 
greatly help St. Rose School if you would let us 
know why you choose not to send your child/
children to St. Rose School. Please pray about 
this and “be not afraid” to tell us. 

BISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL: Thank you for your 
generosity! 

NEEDED: Lectors, Servers, and Eucharistic Ministers 
are needed at all Masses at St. Rose, and at the Church 
of the Atonement. There is an especially desperate 
need for them at the 6:00 p.m. Mass on Saturdays 
(St. Rose). Please call the Rectory at 740-342-1348 
to volunteer. You will be trained and scheduled to suit 
your needs. Participating in all of these ministries is a 
special rewarding privilege. 

DEATHS: Our love, prayers, and sympathy to the 
families of David Howdyshell and Paul Joseph Shiplett. 
May they rest in the arms of the Risen Savior! 

CANDLE ENVELOPES are available in the back of St. 
Rose Church. The suggested donation for candles is 
$3.00. After putting your donation in the envelope, it 
can be dropped in the collection basket. Thank you!

RCIA: 6:30-8:30 p.m. in the Lower Level of the PCC. 
Topic – May 31st – The Creed, God, and the Trinity. 
All are welcome to attend! A new schedule will be out 
soon.
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FESTIVAL DONATIONS: The PCC/LL will be unlocked 
from 8:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. everyday to enable you 
to drop off pop, bottled water, baskets for the Basket 
Wheel (filled with various items with an approximate 
$10.00 value), Silent Auction items, and/or Chinese 
Auction items. Thanks to you for these donations! 
TICKET sales make up a great portion of the proceeds. 
SELL! SELL!! SELL!! Prizes include: $500.00 – 1st 
Prize... 2nd Prize – $500.00... 3rd Prize – $250.00... 
4th Prize – TV... 5th Prize – Amish Country Stay, and 
6th Prize – Fun Bus trip to Nashville. Donations are 
$1.00 each or 6 for $5.00. Winners need not be present 
to win. Winners will be drawn at 11:00 p.m., Saturday, 
June 17th. Festival Tickets were sponsored by: Roberts-
Winegardner Funeral Home. Friday, June 16th, will 
feature a Euchre Tournament – sign-up starts at 6:00 
p.m. in the PCC. So, grab a partner and join the fun! 
Entry fee for the Euchre Tournament is $10.00 per pair. 
Winners will split the pot with the Festival. Live music 
will feature Forcynthia and Broken Chain. A beautiful 
king-sized handmade quit has been donated, along with 
a beautiful white handmade afghan, that fits a full-sized 
bed. No one has stepped forward to be in charge of the 
“kids games.” This is OUR CONSORTIUM FESTIVAL; 
anyone from any of the 4 parishes interested? Call Kelly 
Mitchell (740-342-1842), Kathleen Danielson (740-982-
8580), Judy Kunkler (740-342-3967), Russell Browning 
(740-394-2886) or Jeremiah Boyden (740-621-0804). 

MEMORIAL DAY SERVICES will be held at St. 
Joseph Cemetery (Atonement), Crooksville, at 9:00 
a.m., Monday, May 29th. Placing of wreath and military 
honors will take place following the Prayer Service.

“THE CONSORTIUM 500:”  First $500.00 winner was 
Alison Fisher. Congratulations! There are still tickets 
available. For just $5.00 per month, you have a chance 
to win $500.00 a month. Get your family together and 
split the cost. Contact the Rectory at 740-342-1348 to 
sign up. Memberships can be paid quarterly ($15.00) 
or for the whole year ($60.00). The proceeds go to St. 
Rose School! 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE: July 26th – PCC/LL, 
from Noon to 6:00 p.m.Tickets to Cedar Point or Kings 
Island will be given away when a person comes to give 
blood. 

CELEBRATION: Mark your calendars and save the 
date: September 24, 2017 – 150th Anniversary of St. 
Rose Church. St. Rose School will be open for tours 
beginning at 2:00 p.m. Mass will be celebrated at 3:00 
p.m. More information will follow.

CARDBOARD DROP OFF SITES: 
Managed by PerCo Recycling Center (740-342-5156)
Crooksville – By PCC Plant
Junction City – By King’s Grand Central
New Lexington – State Street by DD

beside Fiore Bowling
behind old Huff ‘n’ Puff
behind Trotters
PerCo Recycling Center, State Route 13 by ODOT
Somerset, behind Carpenter’s Market
Thornport, across from TC Market

Flatten all Boxes! Save space! BE GREEN!
April and May are clean-up months in Perry County!
In 2016, the Perry County Litter Crew cleaned up 
87,400 pounds of miscellaneous trash, tires, appliances 
and furniture! That’s equivalent to the average weight 
of 7 elephants in discarded roadside litter along Perry 
County, back roads alone! Please help us “Plant Pride, 
NOT Litter” in Perry County! – Katrina Carpenter, 
Education Specialist, Perry County Waste Reduction 
and Recycling (www.perryrecycling.com or (740) 342-
7881).

LITURGICAL ASSIGNMENTS:
Church of the Atonement:
May 28, 2017
LECTOR: 	 Kaye Noce
SERVERS: 	 McKenzie/Paris Bowen
EUCHARISTIC:	 Kyle Eveland/
	   Kathleen Danielson/
	   Gemma Bowen
USHERS:	 Fred Redfern/Mike Derwacter

Church of the Atonement needs Ushers, Servers, 
Lectors, and Extraordinary Ministers. Please call John 
Rodgers at 982-7971 to volunteer for any or all of these 
positions.

St. Bernard:
May 27, 2017
LECTOR:	 Lisa Fulk
SERVERS:	 Isaac McGill/Sophie Van Fossen/
	   Jace Agriesti
EUCHARIST:	 Jack/Betty Fuchs/Lisa Fulk 
SACRISTAN:	 Lisa Fulk

St. Patrick:
May 28, 2017
GREETERS:	 Ed Finck/Brooke Wiseman 
LECTORS:	 Adam Finck/Ashley Jones
EUCHARIST:	 Ruth/Carl Ed Fondale/Dan/
	   Ed Finck/Deacon Mark
SERVERS:	 Joe/Andrew/Anna Mohler/Grace/
	   Lane Baker
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OHIO STATE FAIR – OHIO ARTS COUNCIL: 
Elementary School (1st-4th Grade) – $368.00 awards 
offered. Middle School (5th-8th Grade) – $680.00 
awards offered. High School (9th-12th Grade) – 
$1,192.00 awards offered. Statewide call for entries. 
Deadline: June 20th.

OFFERTORY INFORMATION:
Church of the Atonement
Needed to pay bills	 $1,596.83
May 14, 2017
Offertory	 $1,181.00
Fuel	 95.00
Ascension	          5.00
Total	 $1,281,00
School Support	 $     20.00
26 Envelopes

St. Bernard
Needed to pay bills	 $1,222.95
May 13, 2017
Offertory	 $   971.00 
Fuel	          2.00
Total	 $   973.00
24 Envelopes
School Support	 $     20.00

St. Patrick
Needed to pay bills	 $1,663.93
May 14, 2017
Offertory	 $1,524.00
Children’s	 6.00
Easter	 15.00
Parish Repairs	 5.00
Religious Articles	          6.00
Total	 $1,556.00
Central/Eastern Europe	 $   245.00
Cath. Communications	 $     20.00
School support	 $   100.00
Holy Land	 $     10.00
72 Envelopes	

St. Rose
Needed to pay bills	 $6,991.22
May 13-14, 2017
Offertory	 $3,340.00
School support	 500.00
Candles	 23.00
Average Online Givers	      505.00
Total	 $4,368.00
119 Envelopes

USHERS:	 Ethan Shriner/Davo/
	   Michael Fondale/Jim Sites 
GIFTS: 	 Davo/Angie Family

CONGRATULATIONS: To Megan Metzger, who will 
graduate from Fisher High School. Megan has been a 
faithful Altar Server for many, many years at St. Patrick. 
May God continue to bless her!

AROUND THE DIOCESE
CATHOLIC YOUTH SUMMER CAMP: Don’t forget 
Alicia Kunkler needs your help. Any donation, no matter 
how small, will be greatly appreciated. Also, please pray 
throughout the summer for her, CYSC and the mission 
of the camp. God Bless!

CATHOLIC COMMUNICATION COLLECTION: (CCC) 
will take place this weekend. Your support helps the 
CCC connect people to Christ, here and around the 
world, through the internet, television, radio, and print 
media. Half of the funds we collect remain in our diocese 
to support local efforts. Be a part of this campaign to 
spread the gospel message and support the collection 
today! To learn more, visit www.usccb.org/ccc.

DIOCESAN SENIOR CITIZENS CELEBRATION: 
Tuesday, June 6, 2017, at St. Joan of Arc Church, 
10700 Liberty Road South, Powell. 
Bishop Campbell will celebrate Mass at 10:30 a.m. 
Mass will be followed by a luncheon. This annual event 
is a great opportunity of prayer, food, and fellowship 
with senior citizens from the 23-county Catholic 
Diocese of Columbus. Registration for the celebration 
is $10.00. To register, please send a check payable 
to the Office for Social Concerns, Catholic Diocese of 
Columbus, 197 E. Gay Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215. 
For more information, call (614) 241-2540 or email us 
at socmailbox@columbuscatholic,org. Registrations 
are requested by June 1st.

JUBILEE OF ANNIVERSARIES 2017 will take 
place Sunday, June 25th, at St. Matthew Parish, 807 
Havens Corners Road, Gahanna. Bishop Campbell will 
celebrate Mass at 2:30 p.m., and an informal reception 
will follow. Any couples celebrating significant wedding 
anniversaries (25th, 30th, 35th, 40th, 45th, 50th, 55th, 
60th and every year thereafter) should attend. R.S.V.P 
by Friday, June 16th. If you have any questions bout 
this celebration, please call the Marriage & Family Life 
Office at 614-241-2560. 


